
I, Cade Shook, a commercial beekeeper that operates bees in Cavalier County, Towner County, 
Ramsey County, and Adam’s County am strongly opposed to this bill. It would cripple our 
livelihood, as well as our employees. It would also harm the fantastic relationships we have 
with landowners that allow us to place bees on their land, and have been doing so for many 
years, in exchange for a rent payment and free honey. We also personally own private land that 
we would no longer be able to use for our business. 


I am strongly opposed to this bill. It would ruin our business. 


